

Anthony R. Fanucci

March 10, 2022

From: Mayor Anthony Fanucci To: Council President Dr. Arthur

Re: Re-appointment of Chief Prosecutor and Prosecutor Vineland Municipal Court

Dear Council President Dr. Arthur,

Kindly present this correspondence to City Council. In accordance with Section 110-19 of the Code of the City of Vineland, I am hereby re-appointing Thomas Corrigan, Esq. as Chief Prosecutor and Prosecutor of the Vineland Municipal Court for a term of 1 year and to continue such appointment until re-appointed or replaced subject to Council's consent. Mr. Corrigan has requested he be considered for both positions and I respectfully request City Council confirm these appointments. I am sure you are aware that Tom has served as Chief Prosecutor for the Vineland Municipal Court for several years, during which time the Court has undergone several positive changes and reduced case backlog. He has the respect of the Municipal Court Bar as well as the Vineland Police Officers who are witnesses in the prosecution of matters before the Court.

As a result of the efforts of the Court Administration, prosecutors and jurists, the Vineland Municipal Court has reduced its backlog and is in the process of reducing its hours while having an evening Court session to better serve the public. Mr. Corrigan has indicated he is able to serve in both capacities. This will further provide a more effective prosecution of matters.

I respectfully request Council favorably consider this appointment. The past Council has heretofore received Mr. Corrigan's curriculum vitae, which is on file for further review.

Respectfully yours,

Anthony R. Fanucci Mayor City of Vineland

cc. K. Petrosky